Goethe-Universität | Fachbereich 03 | Theodor-W.-Adorno-Platz 6 | D-60323 Frankfurt am Main

To all the Status groups of the faculty 03,





Fachbereich Gesellschaftswissenschaften Der Gleichstellungsrat

Der Gleichstellungsrat

Campus Westend - PEG-Gebäude

Theodor-W.-Adorno-Platz 6 / Raum 2.G 163 60232 Frankfurt am Main

E-Mail: gleichstellungsrat-fb03@soz.uni-frankfurt.de

Telefon (069) 798- 36693 Telefax (069) 798- 36693

Dear students, researchers, members of the scientific and teaching staff, administrative-technical staff and professors,

The Equal Opportunities Council of the Faculty 03 is planning to publish the 23rd "Ratsfraudie Zeitschrift des Gleichstellungsrats am Fachbereich Gesellschaftswissenschaften" in 2024 and is looking for exciting contributions.

We cordially invite you to submit contributions for our journal "Die Ratsfrau" of the Equal Opportunities Council FB03 on the topic of "Decoloniality/Decolonisation". This topic is about developing critical perspectives on colonial history, its impact on social and cultural dynamics and processes, and on existing power relations today. In particular, we would like to encourage contributions on the following questions:

- How can decolonial perspectives be established in different academic disciplines and social fields?
- How can gender binarity be decolonised and a diversity of gender identities be recognised?
- What is the significance of decolonial approaches for addressing racism, sexism, and other forms of oppression?
- How can interactions between gender, racism, class, and colonialism be understood and disrupted?
- What role do gender and queer theories play in the discussion on decoloniality?
- What strategies and methods are there to establish decolonial perspectives in gender studies?
- How can decolonial practices be implemented in (political) education, art, and culture as well as in political practice and activism?
- How can decolonial practices be implemented in the struggle against patriarchal structures and for a feminist society?
- What can decolonial space-making look like in and beyond the university?
- How can the university be decolonised?

We welcome academic, journalistic, literary as well as graphic contributions that address these and other questions related to decoloniality. If you would like to draft interviews, reviews, poems, comics or other creative contributions for the "Ratsfrau", please submit short

Goethe-Universität | Fachbereich 03 | Theodor-W.-Adorno-Platz 6 | D-60323 Frankfurt am Main





descriptions of your concepts and ideas by email to gleichstellungsrat-fb03@soz.uni-frankfurt.de by the 31st of July 2023.

We are looking forward to German as well as English contributions of different length from 500 to 4,000 words or for graphic contributions about 1 to 7 pages. The finished contributions should be submitted by the 31st of November 2023.

We look forward to receiving your submissions!

Your sincerely, Your Equal Opportunities Councillors FB 03

09.06.2023